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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana  70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742


February 6, 2013







A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, February 6, 2013.  Vice President Bill Flynn called the meeting to order in President John Grezaffi's absence.  Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH


Gerald Alexander


Ascension

Glenn Angelle


Iberia 
Cory Chustz



West Baton Rouge

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Daniel Hebert


Iberville  



Karen Jewell


Iberville 
Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin

Gerald LeGrand


St. Martin

Harry Marionneaux


Iberville  

Earl Matherne


Assumption 

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Absent: 
John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Barry Soileau 


St. Landry


Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Rick Dugas



CPRA

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager

Kristy Jewell 


Human Resource Analyst
Crissi Canezaro


Accounting Specialist

Tiffany Weber


Accounting Specialist

Will Tyson



Executive Director


* * * * *

The Commissioners reviewed the minutes of the January 9, 2013 meeting.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the minutes as presented and that they be published in the official journal of the Board.

* * * * *

Mr. Will Tyson advised the board he is still doing work on the 10-12 requests for right of entry  from the Corps of Engineers, but he will bring them to the next meeting.  He said he met last week in New Orleans with the Corps of Engineers to go over the last inspection and issues relative to levee certification process.  He said the only problem was at the loop in Morganza.  The Corps says they plan to make repairs there prior to any FEMA mapping so that we will not have a problem.  He said we will bring this to Washington to make sure that our Congressional Delegation is aware of these matters.
* * * * *

A meeting of the Equipment Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at 4:00 p.m., Tuesday, February 5, 2013 at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Commissioner Moise LeBlanc called the meeting to order.  The following members were present:

Moise LeBlanc, Chairman

Harry Marionneaux,  1st  Vice Chairman

Glenn Angelle, Member 

Earl Matherne, Member

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Member

Absent:

Nickie Rockforte,  2nd Vice Chairman

John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Member

Also Present:

Commissioner Kay Jewell

Commissioner Gerald Alexander

Cecil Tessier, Assistant Executive Director

Kristy Marcantel, Human Resource Analyst

Crissi Canezaro, Accounting Specialist

Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager

Tiffany Weber, Accounting Specialist

William Tyson, Executive Director, Levee Board

Frank Streva

Chris Boyoe

Neal Hahan

Ben Hopson

1. Discuss service flatbed/toolbox  - Mr. William Tyson advised the committee that


at the last equipment meeting we requested to purchase a new vehicle on state


contract, which was approved, however, we failed to include tool boxes for the


vehicle.   Motion by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux, seconded by Commissioner


Glenn Angelle, and unanimously carried to modify the purchase of the vehicle


to include the toolboxes, for an additional $720.00.  

2. Receive and open bids for motor graders – The following bids were received and


duly opened for 3 articulated motor graders:


LA CAT


3799 West Airline Highway


P.O. Box 536


Reserve, LA   70084-0536


$205,100.00 per grader


$615,300.00 for a total of 3 graders


Doggett Machinery Services


10110 Daradale Avenue


Baton Rouge, LA   70816


$192,346.00 per grader


$577,038.00 for a total of 3 graders


Motion by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux, seconded by Commissioner Earl


Matherene  and unanimously carried to take the bids under advisement for review


by staff and to bring this matter before the full Board at the next meeting on


February 6, 2013.  

3. Any other equipment matters – Commissioner Bill Flynn asked about the status


of the sandbags we recently purchased.  Mr. Tyson advised the committee that 


since we received reimbursement from FEMA for the cost of our sandbags,


we had to purchase more sandbags and provide an invoice in order to keep


the payment.  He advised that we are looking at getting containers to store these


bags.  They are currently stored in a storage shed which is not closed in.  


Commissioner Bill Flynn reported that he recently visited the Louisiana Federal


Property Assistance Agency in Baton Rouge and they had trailers on wheels 


which might be good for storage of these bags. We are completing a credit

application to submit to them.  Mr. Tyson stated that containers cost approximately $3,000.00 each and we would need to purchase two.  Motion by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to give Mr. Tyson authority to purchase these containers.


Commissioner Glenn Angelle questioned the status of the quotes for a fence for


the office parking lot.  Mr. Tyson has met with a few representatives from fence


companies and is currently awaiting quotes.  He advised we may need to get


a system with a barrier rather than a gate, as a gate may block parking spaces.


Commissioner Gerald Alexander suggested that we allow staff to purchase


items needed at the Louisiana Federal Property Assistance Agency.


Mr. Tyson stated that we have an old gradall that we’ve owned for years.  It


is used to load garbage and clean cattleguards.  He saw a machine like it at


the DOTD sale in Baton Rouge.  He would like to purchase the machine if


it is similar to ours and will serve our purpose.  He advised that if it’s on state 

contract that another state agency could go in and negotiate before it goes up for sale.  Commissioner Harry Marionneaux made a motion, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne, and unanimously carried that Mr. Tyson be allowed to purchase the gradall.

There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned.  

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Moise LeBlanc, Chairman



/s/Harry Marionneaux, 1st Vice Chairman

/s/Glenn Angelle, Member



/s/Earl Matherne, Member

/s/ Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman




Commissioner Moise LeBlanc reviewed the minutes of the Equipment Committee meeting of February 5, 2013.  The committee opened bids for motor graders at their meeting.  Mr. Tyson advised the board that he and the Levee Board Attorney have reviewed the bids received, and they feel they meet our specifications.  He would recommend the board approve awarding the bid to the low bidder.  Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte and unanimously carried to award the bid for the motor graders to the low bidder Doggett Machinery Services.  Mr. Tyson told the board that he is trying to purchase two containers as sandbag storage units. Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the Equipment Committee minutes of February 5, 2013 as presented.

* * * * *

Mr. Steve Marionneaux, Levee Board Attorney, advised the board that we have a five year lease that is ending for a hunting lease in St. Martin Parish.  The group currently leasing the property has asked that the land be rebid.  Mr. Marionneaux said we would have to make it clear in the bid that the leasee would need to establish their own right of entry.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to allow this track of land to be nominated for lease and advertised in the newspaper with a minimum bid of $10 per acre.  

* * * * *

Moved by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte, seconded by Commissioner Gerald Alexander to adopt the following resolution:

RESOLUTION

BE IT RESOLVED, by the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District that the offer of Interstate Exploration, LLC, Four Houston Center, 1221 Lamar Street, Suite 1301, Houston, Texas 77010 for the sum of six thousand three hundred fifty five dollars ($6,355), for the purchase of an oil, gas and mineral lease from the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District be accepted covering the property containing 25.42 acres, more or less, Lot 1 of Section 24, Township 10 South, Range 10 East, Iberville Parish, Louisiana,  in the hereinabove bid of Interstate Exploration, LLC, and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that John Grezaffi, President of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, be and he is authorized, empowered and directed to execute for, in the name of, and on behalf of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, an oil, gas and mineral lease to and in favor of Interstate Exploration, LLC, for the consideration and on the terms described in said bid, which bid has been accepted on this date, and containing such other usual and customary provisions as may be deemed satisfactory and proper by said Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, subject to the approval of the State Mineral Board.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that John Grezaffi, be and he is further authorized, empowered and directed to do any and all things and sign any and all instruments as he may deem necessary and proper in order to carry out the purposes and intents thereof.

Vote on Roll Call:

Yeas:
Commissioners Gerald Alexander, Glenn Angelle, Cory Chustz, Bill Flynn, Daniel Hebert, Karen Jewell, Moise LeBlanc, Gerald LeGrand, Harry Marionneaux, Earl Matherne and Nickie Rockforte

Nays:
None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioners John Grezaffi and Barry Soileau   

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted.

**********

I, Janice Jarreau, Secretary of the Board of Commissioners, Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and correct copy of resolution adopted February 6, 2013, Regular Meeting, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, Port Allen, Louisiana.









 /s/Janice Jarreau

Vote on Roll Call:

Yeas:  Commissioners Alexander, Angelle, Chustz, Flynn, Hebert, Jewell, LeBlanc, LeGrand, Marionneaux, Matherne and Rockforte.

Nays:  None

Absent & not voting:  Commissioners Grezaffi and Soileau

* * * * *

Commissioner Cory Chustz moved, seconded by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte and unanimously carried to approve payment of the Association of Levee Boards of Louisiana Annual Membership Dues of $2,000.

* * * * *

Mr. Will Tyson advised the Commissioners that the Spring Meeting of the Mississippi Valley Flood Control Association in Washington, D.C. will be held March 18-20, 2013.  He asked the Commissioners to let the office staff know if they plan to attend.  It was agreed Mr. Tyson will offer to allow Assistant Executive Director Cecil Tessier to attend.

* * * * *

There being no further business to appear before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.

_________________________________             

Janice Jarreau, Secretary                            
       John Grezaffi, President

_________________________________
Linda E. Alwood, Contract Stenographer

An Equal Opportunity Employer

